
Minutes of  

Tamworth Trustees of Cemeteries 

5:30 PM April 26, 2016 

At Cook Library 

 

Members Present: Mark Albee, John Roberts, and John Wheeler  

  

1) The minutes of 3/22 and 3/30/16 were approved. 

2) Approval was granted to Donna LaBonte to have a small memorial service at the Veterans Memorial for her 

brother, who used to live in Tamworth, on May 20 or 21.  David Haskell of the veterans committee will be 

contacted to assist. 

3) John W will meet with Joyce Rendall, daughter of Charles Tewksbury, at the Chocorua Cemetery, to 

discuss the placement of Charles’s remains and memorial surface marker near his relative’s graves in the old 

part of Chocorua cemetery.  The Trustees approved such placement. 

4) An individual has indicated interest in purchasing a plot in the green burial section of Ordination Rock 

Cemetery.  After discussion, it was agreed John W is to draft a revision to the Cemetery Rules and 

Regulations to indicate only flat markers are allowed in green burial areas and clarify that sales are allowed 

the in the Ordination green burial area. 

5) Tracie has done the spring clean up in the main cemeteries and has been asked to cut the remaining brush in 

front of the stone wall on Deer Hill Road at the Chocorua Cemetery.  Mark will remind her to keep the 

brush cut along the stone wall at Ordination Rock Cemetery.  We will look at the Coville sections to 

determine what maintenance is needed to make mowable the area that was cleared of brush and small trees 

last year. 

6) Dall, Murray, and Dwinells corner markers have been installed. The pipe for the base of the yearly 

Christmas tree at the Veterans Memorial has been installed. 

7) John W’s draft of a letter to Clark stating the results of our research in to the Clark memorials in the 

Wonalancet Cemetery was reviewed and revised.  John will send it out.  

8) John will email Paul King with the list of items that we are waiting for action on his part. 

9) Mark will work to get the Pease Cemetery triangle cleared of brush. 

10) We will have a fall cemetery restoration day.  Date and location to be decided. 

11) The Attorney General’s Trustee training announcement was received.  Mark thinks he will go to one. 

12) The next regular meeting will be June 24 at 5:30 PM at Cook Library. 

13) The meeting adjourned at 6:20 PM. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

John B. Wheeler        Cemetery minutes 042616 

 


